
 
 

The American Association of Variable Star Observers 
 

extends its grateful appreciation and sincere thanks to 
 

Francis Hemsher 
 

for his invaluable volunteer contribution to the AAVSO and to the astronomical community  
through his designing and developing the new AAVSO Light Curve Generator, an essential 

 resource that will be used by countless variable star observers and researchers. 
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